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KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY
Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray specially for people in a
different area of the village and its surroundings. During June we think of, and pray
for people living in: -

W/c June  4th Acres Crescent
W/c June 11th Beechview Road
W/c June 18th  Hunters Hill and Dodgsley Drive
W/c June 25th  Higher Heyes Drive

We invite you to add your own prayers

ROOM AT THE TOP
Rooms with kitchen facilities for hire at The Hurst Methodist Church.

Ideal for children's parties etc. Moderate charges.
Contact Brian Moores on 787442



Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor
by email to - kingsleynewseditor@gmail.com

Tel:  01928 787678
Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk

Dear Readers

Thank you to everyone who has sent me contributions to the magazine this
month, including a recipe for Gooseberry Slice, which I shall be testing this
weekend.

One reader, when walking her dog, regularly picks up any litter and suggests
that if we all do the same then it will help to keep the outlying areas of
Kingsley tidy.  An excellent idea and this will help the litter pick group as well.

Congratulations to the Red Bull Inn on being awarded the Mayors Community
Pub Award 2017.

The Red Bull Inn would also like to say a massive thank you to everyone who
supported their Race Night to raise funds for Sophie Gerrard’s trip to Borneo
where she will be doing aid work along with her school friends. Over £500
was raised to add to Sophie's fund. A great night was had by all.

Keep your contributions coming and if you have done something exciting like
Sophie is going to experience, we would love to hear from you.

Elizabeth



Kingsley Parish Council Meeting 16 May 2017

Members of the Public Five members of the public attended the meeting,
as well as two PCSOs.
Planning applications.  Five planning applications were received.  Hillfield
Meeting House 17/01476/FUL demolition of ground floor extension, 2
Westbrook Rd 17/01739/FUL single storey extension, Smithy House
17/01939/FUL demolition of rear extension, Linden Cottage 17/01939/CAT
fell willow tree, The Firs Newton Hollows 17/01439/FUL demolition of
existing building & erection of 5 dwellings.
Playing Field.  Freedom of Information Request received re dog
complaints and this was responded to within the 20 day time scale.  Signs
will be placed on the railings of the enclosed childrens play area stating
dogs not allowed entrance.  A dog control survey will be sent out to the
community during the summer asking for views on dog control.  It is hoped
that funding may be found later this year for the 3 final pieces of play
equipment.  Quotations are to be sought with regard to further tree
maintenance within the playing field.
Cemetery.  The Boardroom has now been decorated both inside and out,
the new floor has been laid and a heater installed to help prevent damp.
Funding is being sought to improve the war memorial and also planning is
continuing on the proposed  new cremation area in the Extension.
Middle Lane.  Council voted  against the proposal of a One Way System in
Middle Lane.
PCSO Neil Flanagan  reported that a Community Speed Watch Group has
been set up in Kingsley.  He is looking for more volunteers and can be
contacted on neil.flanagan@cheshire.pnn.police.uk
Neighbourhood Plan  A working party is to be set up  in order to guage
the interest within the parish as to whether a Neighbourhood Plan would be
wanted for Kingsley.  A community event will be arranged for those
interested to attend.  A Neighbourhood Plan would be a community led
framework for guiding the future development and growth of the parish.
Further information will become available in due course.
Defibrillator Training  Now the 2 defibs are in place within the village a
free training session will take place on Tuesday 13 June at 7.30pm in the
Community Centre in order for us to learn how to use the defibs.  Posters
will be placed around the village and it will be advertised on the village
website and facebook.  Everyone is very welcome so please come along
just in case that occasion arrives when we have to use the defibrillators.
PLEASE NOTE that the Minutes of the Parish Council’s meetings are
placed on the village website each month.

www.thebrindley.org.uk


The Blackheart Orchestra will be in concert at the Community Centre on
23rd June 2017. Doors open 7.30pm, the concert begins at 8pm. Tickets are
now on sale from 01928 788788, 01928 788125 and embatey@msn.com
£10 each, U12’s free. Further details elsewhere in this edition of Kingsley
News.

The Community Centre will be used as a Polling Station for the General
Election on 8th June 2017

New ideas and events are always welcome; if you would like to get involved
with a single event or on a longer term basis then please get in touch.
Wednesday 7th June                    Kingsley W I      7.30pm
Wednesday 7th, 21st June       Alzheimer’s Society       11am-12.30pm
Thursday 1st ,15th, 22nd, 29th June  Kingsley Youth Group
Saturday 23rd June       The Blackheart Orchestra 8pm (Doors
        open 7.30pm)

Kingsley Players put on their wonderful and popular performances
throughout the year.
The Centre has a great dance floor – it’s a fabulous venue for a party, be it
Birthday,  Anniversary, Retirement or Wedding Celebrations. Children’s
Parties are particularly popular!
There is potentially something here of interest  for everyone :  it is truly
a Centre for the Community
Rooms are available for hire at the Centre from as little as £20. We can
also hire out at an hourly rate where appropriate.  Contact Elizabeth Batey,
Booking Secretary, 788788 or embatey@msn.com

FRODSHAM SINGS COMMUNITY CHOIR
Monday 5th June at 7.30pm

The Brindley Theatre, Runcorn
Tickets £10

To book ring 0151 907 8360 or www.thebrindley.org.uk

Frodsham Community Choir are joining forces with Victoria Music Ltd for a
musical celebration at The Brindley.  With songs from Evita, South Pacific
and My Fair Lady.

www.thebrindley.org.uk




Wanted - Old Recycling Containers
If anybody has any broken or spare containers, either the recycling boxes
or food waste containers used for the kerbside collections, could you please
let me know as they are great for rehoming Bumble and Tree Bee nests.

A local pest controller, Paul Jones - http://www.thewaspnestremover.com/ -
rehomes problem nests wherever possible (though it is generally best to
leave alone if they are not causing a problem as they will die out at the end
of the season).

These types of containers are perfect for the job, and I will gladly collect any
you no longer want and get them over to Paul.

Thanks,
Simon Sherlock     01928 787813
simon@sherlock.co.uk

KINGSLEY THEATRE GROUP

BLOOD BROTHERS
Chester Storyhouse

Thursday 12th October 2017 at 7.30pm

Musical melodrama set in Liverpool about twins separated at birth and the
effects on their personalities as they grow up of 'nature' and 'nurture'. As
they grow one becomes 'bad' while the other is 'good'. Eventually they
clash with tragic consequences

Use this opportunity to see the new exciting development in Chester.
Ticket price £26.00

We will be travelling by cars and giving lifts to those who don’t want to drive.
There will be a small cost for passengers to offset driver’s expenses.

Contact Ray Wilson on 01928 787678

FOR SALE

Battery operated 24v rechargeable lawn mower (complete with battery &
charger). Only used twice.
£50.00
Call 01928 788089



@ The Hurst Methodist Church,
                                                 4.30pm-6.30pm on Thursday 8th June

Fun and Games
We have some very messy things for you to do!!!!!

An evening meal is provided, with food liked by all ages. A vegetarian option
will always be available.

Suggested donations of £1 per child, £2 per adult or £5 per family are
welcome to help cove costs.

It’s messy! It’s Church – but not as you know it!
Create, celebrate & eat together.

It’s happening in Kingsley – come & join in the fun.
Messy Church is your Church!!!
Please come promptly at 4.30pm

If you have not been before-come and see what fun it is

WORSHIP AT THE HURST METHODIST CHURCH

Sunday 4th June - Pentecost
10:00 am- Morning Worship at The Hurst :Prof N.Ford
6.30 pm-   At Blakelees Chapel:Dr  J.Ford

Sunday 11th June –Trinity Sunday
8.15am- At The Hurst : Communion :Revd A.Gibson
10:00am –Morning Worship at The Hurst: Miss H.Rowland
6.30pm- At Blakelees Chapel : Revd I.Rigby

Sunday 18th June-Ordinary 11
10:00am- At The Hurst- Holy Communion : Revd I. Rigby
6.30pm- At Blakelees Chapel: Dr R. Lane

Sunday 25th June-Conference Sunday
10:00am-Morning Worship at The Hurst- Dr J.Ford
6.30pm-At Blakelees Chapel- Revd A.M.Emison

 All   are very welcome, please do come and join us and please bring the
children! There is a Sunday school for children every week (Not in the
month  of August) and those who presently attend, really do enjoy!

Litter Pick Update
The next litter picks will be on Saturday 3rd of June and Saturday 8th of July.
Meet at Kingsley Community Centre at 10.00am to help keep your village free
of litter. All equipment is provided.
Eila Birtwistle



The Red  Bull Spring Fete

As the appointed scribe, it falls upon me to chronicle the events of Sunday
30th. April at The Red Bull in Kingsley.
Much is made by the media when it covers major events. Superlatives such
as magnificent, extraordinary and the ubiquitous 'unbelievable' are banded
about until their impact is lost in their frequency.  The inaugural Red Bull
Spring Fete was simply wonderful. The people of Kingsley flocked to the
event in their hundreds, the weather looked favourably on the proceedings
and children and adults alike enjoyed the wide variety of games, pastimes
and the fayre on offer.

The afternoon began when Frodsham's visiting mayor crowned Martha as this
year's May Queen with Cassie by her side as her Princess. Bob and Judith
brought their Gypsy Caravan and Madam Katherine told fortunes and
promised health and happiness to all, while Eve did a great job keeping the
kids entertained with her creative face painting. Terry's Mum enthralled the
throng with her two dancing dogs and unfortunate dads were coerced into the
stocks for a jolly good soaking. The boat race proved almost as popular as
the cake stall, the contents of which disappeared far too rapidly for my liking.
The afternoon's events reached their conclusion with the 'Tug o' War' (thanks
John T for the use of your rope!!) when Ciaran's and Terry's teams huffed,
puffed and grunted in a test of brute strength and attrition. I would like to
report that the ordeal was conducted with good grace and bonhomie but alas,
there were cries of 'foul play' and 'we weren't ready'. It became a one sided
affair; Ciaran's team seemed to have had all the bulk and Terry's, the finesse.
Terry won all three bouts and Ciaran was 'wet-sponged' by his staff.

Altogether, with the tombola and raffle, the event raised just over £1000 for
Kingsley Youth Group.  Great thanks to all who supported the event, donating
prizes, books, making games and baking cakes.

The Fete was a great success and the people of Kingsley should feel
immensely proud of their
achievements. It was a throw back to olden times when village folk banded
together for the benefit of the community.

Special thanks go to Anne K for marshalling volunteers to man the stalls,
Charlie S for keeping everyody fed and Vic W and his not-so-able assistant
(that would be me!!!) for constructing stalls and games  Pride of place
however, must go to the event organisers, Gill C and Jane W who combined
flair and planning to make it a memorable day.

Finally, I have it on good authority that sources close to the May Queen have
confirmed that the theme for her reign will be silliness, giggles, lots of games
and frequent excursions to the pub.  I think we've backed a winner folks!

Derek Chamberlain



The short walk on 26 April was along the river Dee estuary and nearby
wooded areas, starting from Flint castle, with views across the water and
sitings of birdlife. Conditions were dry and bright, but with a biting cold wind.
Eighteen of us enjoyed the walk, and afterwards lunch at 'The Mill' tavern in
Flint.

For our long walk, on 9 May, we took the Llangollen steam train from Ber-
wyn station to Carrog. From the station we crossed the Dee at Pont Carrog
and climbed steeply to join the Clwydian Way. At around 1000', we were
then able to enjoy the stunning views over the Dee Valley and, later, to the
north of the ridge. The walk was then mainly level along a broad path, be-
fore dropping down to the car park at Berwyn, over-looking the Horseshoe
Falls. 9 miles. Highly recommended to anyone contemplating a reasonably
strenuous walk. Ten of us enjoyed the walk and the sunny weather.
Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month: on the second Tues-
day there is a long walk of 7 - 8.5 miles (bring a packed lunch); on the last
Wednesday a short walk of approximately 5 miles with a coffee break and
pub lunch. We meet at the Community Centre at 9.30am for the short walks
and for the long walks in January and February. Note however an earlier
start time of 9.00am for the long walks from March to November.
. Information on the walks programme may be found on the Walking Club
page of the Kingsley Village  website.  For more information tel. 788132
(short walks), 788068 (long walks).

Kingsley Walking Group

NORLEY WEDNESDAY CLUB

We have space for new members, if you are interested in joining our
Wednesday club.
We meet in the Village Hall, Norley, every Wednesday from 2 - 4 pm. You
don't have to be 60 years of age and you don't have to live in Norley.
Everyone is welcome.
We have day trips, one a month from April until October, and a different
speaker monthly.
Day trips coming up :
May 25th - Boundary Mill and tour to Samlesbury Hall
June 28th - Llandudno and a meal at Merrion Hotel.

Enquiries please to Joan Barclay tele: 01928 788394



Parish Church of St John’s Kingsley

Sunday 4th June
 10.00 am - Holy Communion

6.30 pm   Sacred Space at Christ Church Crowton
Sunday 11th June
 10.00 am - Morning Worship
Sunday 18th June

10.00 am - Family Service
Thursday 22nd June
 10.00 am - Mid-week Holy Communion
Sunday 25th June
 10.00am - Holy Communion at St John’s Norley

A warm welcome awaits you at any of these services
Vicar:  Rev’d Pete Rugen 01928 787180
Curate:  Rev’d Hilary Merrington 01928 788087

WI
The next meeting of Kingsley WI will be held on

Wednesday 7th June at 7-30pm
in the Kingsley Community Centre

The speaker will be
Gary Conley, an ex miner, who will talk on “DREAM” the art work which

can be seen from the M62, and which sits on the site of the former Sutton
Manor Colliery

The July meeting will be on Wednesday 5th and the subject will be “The
Chester Mystery Plays”

Visitors are always welcome to attend any of our monthly meetings

Parish Churches of Norley, Crowton and Kingsley
Event for Seniors

Picnic in the Country
Join us for a picnic in the comfort of the Village Hall in Crowton

Tuesday, 20th June 2017
1.30 to 3.30pm in Crowton Village Hall

An afternoon of Music and Entertainment
And all the fun of a picnic without the wasps!

Transport can be provided
Contact Audrey Griffiths 01928 788535



The Blackheart Orchestra
In Concert at Kingsley Community Centre

On Friday 23rd June 2017 at 8pm.

Advance tickets are £10 (under 12’s Free) available now from 01928
788788; 01928 788125; embatey@msn.com.

Doors open at 7.30pm and the concert runs from 8.00pm to 10.15pm.
Limited tickets may also be available on the door. A Bar will be available on
the evening.

The Blackheart Orchestra are multi-instrumentalists Chrissy Mostyn and
Rick Pilkington. Their unique music has been described as “Utterly magical”
by the BBC’s John Gilmore.

They combine acoustic instruments and the voice of Chrissy Mostyn with
piano, omnichord, electric percussion, electric mandola, bowed guitar and
vintage synthesisers to create a new and very unique vision of progressive,
contemporary British music. Their show features multi-instrumental playing
and continuous changing of moods and combinations of instruments.

Further information may be found at :
www.theblackheartorchestra.com
www.facebook.com/theblackheartorchestra

But better still, come and join us at the Community Centre at 7.30pm on
23rd June 2017 for a great evening of live music.

Gooseberry Slice

350g Self Raising Flower
175g Margarine
175g Caster Sugar
2 Eggs
225g Gooseberries
One crushed Weetabix biscuit

Line the base of a greased Swiss Roll tin with crushed Weetabix, make a
soft pastry mix by rubbing flour and margarine together to form bread-
crumbs, add caster sugar and eggs and mix to a dough. Roll out the pastry
on a floured surface and lay in strips over the crushed Weetabix covering
the base of the tin. Cover with uncooked gooseberries and bake in 160C
oven / Gas Mk 3 oven for 45mins to 1 hour until firm and golden. Cut into
slices to serve. Can be eaten as a tray bake or as a dessert with cream.





On Stage Near You
Not already enjoying local shows? You really ought to get out more.

Thanks for the feedback preferring the new layout which is retained.
WHAT TO SEE IN JUNE
Summer is here but there is still some impressive theatre to be seen on the
doorstep.

7th – 10th Harlequin Players – Therese Raquin by Emile Zola, at The Harle-
quin Theatre, Northwich. Director Yvette Owen is returning to this classic piece
by a highly acclaimed author, after having a successful run with this play at
Tarvin. Yvette directed an excellent production of Agatha Christie’s And The
There Were None at Harlequins last year so this should be one for the diary.
http://www.harlequinplayers.com/

13th – 14th TipTop Productions – A Midsummer Nights Dream performed by
students from Chester University at the Forum Studio Theatre, Chester. A
Shakespearian classic with some talented young actors.
http://www.tiptopproductions.co.uk/productions/production.php?id=359

29th to 1st (July) Frodsham Players – Animal Farm by George Orwell at St
Laurence Church, Frodsham. A chance to see another classic play in an
unusual setting.   http://www.frodshamplayers.com/
We mention July as the first play starts at the beginning of the month and the
second needs to be noted as Nantwich normally sells out quickly.

1st – 9th  Chester Theatre Cub – The Homecoming by Harold Pinter at
Chester Little Theatre. Described as Pinter’s best of his early works, the play is
bitingly funny with the acerbic dialogue and honestly raw characters.  The club
says come and meet the family!  http://www.chestertheatreclub.co.uk/

7th t0 15th Nantwich Players – Communicating Doors by Alan Ayckbourn at
Nantwich Players Theatre. This is one of Ayckbourn’s time plays set in a hotel
bedroom in the present, 20 years in the past and 20 years in the future, A
fascinating comedy with a twist in the end which you may have seen a few years
ago as it has been presented both by Kingsley Players and Harlequin Players.
Well worth the trip to Nantwich to see this one.  http://www.nantwichplayers.com
Sad News

We have just learnt that Moulton Drama Group has shut it doors after many
years. We do hope that members find new births with other groups.

Reviews
Your reviews are really valuable in helping us to spread the word about local
theatre. Your thoughts about what you have seen on the local stages is
essential to this column. Please keep them coming

http://www.harlequinplayers.com/
http://www.harlequinplayers.com/
http://www.tiptopproductions.co.uk/productions/production.php?id=359
http://www.tiptopproductions.co.uk/productions/production.php?id=359
http://www.chestertheatreclub.co.uk/


In Kingsley, KP (Kingsley Players) bravely went off piste with The Grand
Gesture by Deborah McAndrew, an unusual black comedy with guest director
Ed Green. We received a number of very positive reports,saw great reviews on
facebook and you found the play very funny.

At the end of April, Davenham Players presented an entertaining evening of one
act plays under the overall title Dark Moments by local author K C Finn. The
cast included KP’s Sue Elliott and all plays were well performed, with good
utilisation of the small space available in that little theatre.
Another guest director, this time KP’s Malcolm Barker, turned up for Ashton
Theatre Club at Tarvin Community Centre with Last Tango and Last Panto in
Tarvin. Billed as “an absolute hoot”, it more than lived up to its name. Ashton
Hayes seemed to borrow most of the cast with an impressive performance by
KP’s Kelly White who was joined by two players from Harlequins.

We have reports of strong performances from the cast of Bold Girls at Nantwich
Little Theatre, a high drama of life in Belfast at the time of the troubles.

A couple of you contacted us about Butley at Chester Little Theatre telling us
you were first time visitors to the theatre and enjoyed a great night out thanks to
the introduction from this column.

If your production or a play you have seen did not appear here then please email
us and do tell us about plays you have seen by emailing
cheshireonstage@btinternet.com.     John Doe

Meet and Eat Lunch Club

The monthly lunch club has been running since October. Its primary
purpose is to meet up with old friends and make new friends. It is
usually held on the last Tuesday of each month and is open to all. For

catering purposes it would be helpful if you could let us know if you are
coming. Why not come along and try it out.

The next meeting is on Tuesday 27 June
NCK Centre, St John’s Church grounds, Norley

Delicious Food and time to chat
Serving between 12noon and 2pm

There is no charge but small donations will be gratefully received
Contact Steve Fleming on 01928 788298

http://www.harlequinplayers.com/
http://www.harlequinplayers.com/
http://www.tiptopproductions.co.uk/productions/production.php?id=359
http://www.tiptopproductions.co.uk/productions/production.php?id=359
http://www.chestertheatreclub.co.uk/


Local Professional
Carer"

"Specialising in the care of
the elderly, in particular

those suffering from
dementia. I am CRB

checked, fully insured, and I
can supply references. My
services include personal

care, domestic duties,
shopping, appointments,

and social events.

Call Linda on 01928 731369
or 07850 445184."

Kingsley Youth Group

Everyone at KYG would like to say a BIG THANKYOU to everyone who contributed to the success of
the Red Bull's Spring Fete.  In particular, to Cieran and Terry for hosting the event and donating the
proceeds to the youth club.  The event raised £1017 and has allowed us to recruit a second
professional youth worker and an assistant youth worker.  It was great fun and lovely to see so many
people from the village taking part.
We'd love to see some new faces at youth club: we're a friendly bunch and if badminton and the other
sports aren't your cup of tea, we have plenty of quieter activities including arts and crafts and board
games. Please note that we will be closed on June 8th, but are having an outing to Jump Nation
instead.
Any queries? We can  be contacted at kingsleyku17s@gmail.com, find us on facebook, or pop in to
one of our sessions.



Kingsley Bookworms
Next meeting 8th June 2017 at the Red Bull at 8.00

At our April meeting we talked about “The Vance Legacy by R Haywood
Glen”. The book is set in the southern United States, against a backdrop of
slavery and life on a tobacco plantation. We accidentally chose a book on-
ly available on Kindle. We have managed to make sure that everyone that
wants to has access to Kindle. Is this a sign of things to come?

This book led to an interesting discussion. We found it to be full of typos,
inconsistencies and poor grammar. On discovering that the book was self
published, we decided to focus our discussion on the merits (and other-
wise) of self publishing, using some research showing that about 30% of
books added by Amazon are self published – but it is difficult to distinguish
these books from others. Overall, we decided that editors “earn their keep”
and protect us from books like this one. The statistics show that only a tiny
minority of self published books achieve significant sales or recognition.
For the first time ever, we didn’t score the book as no one was willing to
give it more than 1.
Our June book is “The Outrun” by Amy Liptrot This book is set in Orkney.
The book was nominated for the Ondaatje prize “for a distinguished work of
fiction evoking the spirit of a place”. A full list of our books for 2017 is on
our Facebook page.
Our next meeting is on June 8th, the SECOND Thursday of the month
starting at 8pm.

Everyone is welcome to join us at any of our meetings or events. If you
want more information, or to join in any of our events please contact me on
vgwillim@coach-work.co.uk or call me on 07799 067 457. We have also
got our own Facebook page called Kingsley Bookworms.

JUMBLE SALE

FRODSHAM COMMUNITY CENTRE
SATURDAY 10th JUNE. 9 30am

Adults £1. Under 12s free.
JUMBLE CAN BE LEFT AT CENTRE BETWEEN 5th and 9th JUNE.





KINGSLEY GARDENER

LAWNS, HEDGES,
BORDERS,

PRUNING AND JET
WASHING

CALL JOHN:
07979 198 361



GARDEN MAINTENANCE
AND

LANDSCAPING
PROJECTS

(Formerly Acton Bridge Garden
Centre)

20 years experience

Please call
David Hodkinson
 07791414919 or

01606-624364

SUMMER HANGING BASKETS
£15 each or 2 for £28
FREE DELIVERY

(£4 each basket donated to Witton St Church
Northwich for their Vision Project)



Gasmarc
Energy efficient heating and hot water

Heating Engineer & Plumber  Central Heating & Gas Services
Fires, Surrounds & Cookers  Landlord Safety Certificates
Full Bathroom Suites    General Plumbing
Neat & Tidy      Non smoker

Call Marc now    Tel:  01928 575251
for a FREE quote   Mobile:  07872 835547

www..gasmarc.co.uk

Gas Safe Register
506254

Which’ Trusted
Trader





Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone

07940 106 295







Replacement Double
Glazed Units

Fed up of trying to see through
those misty/failed double glazed

units?
Units can be replaced in wood, pvc,

and aluminium.
All types of glazing for windows,
doors, patios, roof lights, and

greenhouses, mirrors fitted
Call Kevin or Sue on

Free quotes given



E. W. Smith
Gas, Plumbing and Heating

Installation, Servicing and Maintenance
Gas Safety Checks

Landlord Certificates

Registered gas safe engineer

Tel: 01928 788055
Mob: 07931906860



IAN BARLOW
BUILDER & SONS

Established over 20 years

Extensions
Renovations
Roofing
Garden walls
All general building work undertaken

Free estimates
Call Ian on

07714 755 580
Or 01606 889 891

Dates in June

Sat 3rd June 10:00am from KCC- Village litter Pick
Sun 4th June Pentecost
Mon 5th June  Back to school after half term
Wed 7th June 7.30pm WI meeeting - KCC
Thurs 8th June  Messy Church at The Hurst 4.30pm-6.30pm for all the family.
Mon 12th-12  Noon to 13:00 pm. Hurst Soup Lunch . This lunch celebrates

 the 25th Anniversary of Soup Lunches started in June 1982
Tues 13th Kingsley Walkng Group.  Meet at KCC 9.00am
19th-25th June Refugee week
Wed 21st June  20:00pm at the Hurst : Café Church
Thurs 22nd 14.30pm at The Wyches, Kingsley :Tea at Two Thirty.
Wed 28th Kingsley Walking Group.  Meet at KCC 9.30am

Every Tuesday in term time Barneys Buddies for all pre-school children, All
very welcome at the Hurst Church. 0am
Every Thursday at The Hurst Church during term time: 9amto 10 am –“Mums
Drop In” with scones, toast and chat.


